
PROPOSED REGULATION 

BANK FICTITIOUS NAMES 

 

A state bank planning to file an application for use of a fictitious name must complete the 

following procedures prior to filing an application with the State Bank Department: 

A) Publish legal notice of intention to file an application for use of a fictitious name one (1) time 
in a newspaper of statewide circulation.  Such notice shall include the current corporate 
name, the proposed fictitious name, and the location or locations where the proposed 
fictitious name will be used.  A copy of the legal notice must accompany the application; and 

 
B) Request a current check of both state and federal trademark or servicemark filings on the 

proposed fictitious name.  This request may be implemented through the Arkansas State 
Library, Reference Department, One Capitol Mall, Little Rock, Arkansas 72201.  The fax 
number for the Library is 501-682-1529.  Requests must be submitted in writing and the 
check will be performed in the exact or almost exact name as requested.  Evidence must 
accompany the application for use of a fictitious name verifying the applicant has made a 
trademark or servicemark search and no trademark or servicemark exists for the proposed 
fictitious name. 

 

Notwithstanding the above requirements, an applicant bank that has previously filed and been 

approved for the use of a specific fictitious name is not required to perform the publication of 

notice or trademark search requirements for subsequent use of the same fictitious name.  

However, the bank must file an application for subsequent use of the same fictitious name at a 

new location. 


